
 

 

Anniversary of FFWPU - Hyojeong Testimonies by Retiring Ministers 
 
Young Ho Yoon 
May 30, 2022 
Cheon Bok Gung Church, Seoul, South Korea 
 

Kim Jong-chul (6000 Couple Blessing Group) 

Minister of Subregion 1 -- Dongdaemun Church 

 

First, I would like to take this opportunity to thank True 

Parents for letting me walk the path of ministry as their 

representative, ambassador, and deputy even though I 

am not worthy. 

 

Although I am retiring, I shall devote the rest of my life 

to becoming a victorious blessed family by attending 

True Mother, the only begotten Daughter of God, and 

the substantial Holy Spirit leading the providence to 

completion. I will restore 43 influential families and 

establish the CheonBo Family Church so I can become 

a role model to all members as a victorious and proud 

elder. Thank you. 

 

 

Nam Kuk-hee (6000 Couple Blessing Group) 

Minister of Subregion 2 -- Deogyang Church 

 

Throughout my 46 years in ministry, from November 

1975 to January 2022, I have always felt Heavenly 

Parent and True Parents' guidance of love and grace. 

However, I have also felt that Heavenly Parent and 

True Parents have restlessly supported me from anxiety 

because I was inadequate and incompetent as a leader. 

 

Moreover, I would like to convey my gratitude to the 

elder ministers for their guidance, pieces of advice, and 

encouragement, which I can never forget. From now 

on, I shall pray for and work toward the establishment 

of Cheon Il Guk led by Heavenly Parent and True 

Parents, even from the second line. 

 

I hope True Parents will live a long life and see the completion of Cheon Il Guk with her own eyes. 

  



 

 

Chang Sang-ha (1800 Couple Blessing Group) 

Minister of Subregion 5 -- Seongsa Church 

 

First of all, I would like to offer my gratitude and glory 

to Heavenly Parent and True Parents for their constant 

guidance and encouragement up to this day. At the same 

time, I would like to thank the President of Heavenly 

Korea's Subregion 5, Pak Young-bae, and the Director 

of the Great Parish Yun Jun-su for their advice and 

guidance. 

 

Today is the day I celebrate my 28th year in ministry. 

 

Looking back, although I paid effort into reviving the 

church under the direction and policy of the providence, 

I feel that I lacked in many ways. However, I am 

grateful to be here today; this is due to pushing ahead 

toward the fulfillment of the Four Great Realms of Heart, the Three Great Kingships, and individual and 

family completion. I promise to devote myself to moving toward one direction and one goal by attending 

True Mother, the only begotten Daughter of God with the heart of Hyojeong. Thank you. 

 

Lee Jae-sueng (6000 Couple Blessing Group) 

Minister of Subregion 5 -- Jinju Church 

 

Hello. I am Lee Jae-sueng. First of all, I could not but 

thank Heavenly Parent and True Parents for letting me 

stand here today. My motto throughout my life in 

ministry was to become a bridge between Heavenly 

Parent and True Parents and the church members. Also, 

I have always engaged in ministry by following my 

predecessor and caring for my successor. 

 

I have lived a life of absolute faith, absolute love, and 

absolute obedience with a humble heart, and this will 

not change after my retirement life. I shall live on with 

my unchanging promise to live this way. 

 

 

 


